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Craven District Council


AGENDA ITEM 2
POLICY COMMITTEE 
23rd April 2013
Present –The Chairman (Councillor Knowles-Fitton) and Councillors Barrett, Barrington, Beck, Paul English, Polly English (substitute for Wheeler), Foster, Hart, Heseltine, Ireton, Lis, Myers, Place, Sutcliffe, Turner 
Officers – Chief Executive, Director of Services, Strategic Manager for Legal and Democratic Services, Principal Housing Services Manager, Property and Assets Manager, Interim Finance Manager, and Committee Administrator.
Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Wheeler
Start: 6.00pm























                                                                                                            Finish: 7:40pm                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           
The minutes of the Committee’s meeting held on 26th March 2013 were confirmed and signed by the Chairman.
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC
In accordance with the Council’s Access to Information Procedure Rules, the public is excluded from the meeting during consideration of Minute $POL.509 below (marked$) on the grounds that it is not in the public interest to disclose the Category 3 exempt information (relates to the financial or business affairs of any particular person, including the Council) of Part 1 of Schedule 12A of the Local Government Act 1972.
Minutes for Report
	POL.507
	CAPITAL PROGRAMME 2013/14


The Corporate Head of Financial Management submitted a report seeking approval for two projects within the 2013/14 capital programme to commence.  At its meeting on 12th February 2013, the Policy Committee resolved that clarity on the funding sources for individual projects and their prioritisation for 2013/14 should be submitted for approval.  The rationalisation of Waltonwrays Crematorium buildings was estimated to cost £114,940 and photovoltaic cells at Craven Pool and Airedale Business Park would cost £84,510.  Both schemes offered annual income generation opportunities for the Council and longer terms revenue savings estimated to be in the region of £21,960.

It was proposed that the projects were funded through a contribution of £40,000 for each project through the Enabling Efficiencies fund with the balance of £119,450 being met from capital receipts.

Resolved – (1) That the commencement of the rationalisation of Waltonwrays Crematorium buildings and the installation of photovoltaic cells at Craven Pool and Airedale Business Park projects are approved.


(2) That an £80,000 contribution from the Enabling Efficiencies fund, with the balance of £119,450 of funding to be met from capital resources is approved.


(3) That a contribution of £20,000 (£10,000 for each project) a year to the Enabling Efficiencies fund from the revenue budget for four years commencing in 2013/14 is approved.

.

	POL.508
	LEEDS CITY REGION GREEN DEAL SCHEME


The Strategic Manager for Planning and Regeneration submitted a report informing Members of the Green Deal scheme and seeking approval to participate in the Leeds City Region Green Deal scheme.

The Green Deal was a new way of enabling any householder, including landlords, tenants and owner-occupiers, to access up-front funding to carry out works to their property to improve energy efficiency.  The work would be financed through a loan, paid back through savings on the householder’s fuel bill.  A ‘Golden Rule’ applied whereby the loan repayment would not exceed what the homeowner would have paid in energy costs, if no efficiency measures had been installed. The charge was attached to the electricity meter and remained with the house should it be sold or re-let benefitting successive occupiers.

The proposed scheme represented good value for money delivering significant benefits for the city region’s economy and lower carbon emissions as well as having significant benefits for Craven’s residents in terms of improving energy efficiency, reducing fuel bills and tackling fuel poverty. 

Resolved  –   (1) That the report is noted.


(2) That the Council’s participation in the Leeds City Region Green Deal Scheme is approved.


(3) That the Strategic Manager for Legal and Democratic Services is given delegated authority to sign the Memorandum of Understanding required for participation in the scheme, subject to the scrutiny and approval of the Legal Services Manager.


(4) That a Council contribution of £14,000 towards the legal and set up costs of procuring a Green Deal provided is approved.
	$POL.509
	FUTURE MANAGEMENT OF SKIPTON TOWN HALL


The Director of Services submitted a report on the outcome of the evaluation undertaken in respect of Heritage Trust for the North West’s (HTNW) business plan for the management of Skipton Town Hall and asked Members to decide whether to transfer the Town Hall, museum and Tourist Information Centre into a Trust under the terms proposed.
At the Policy Committee held in January 2013, it was resolved that the HTNW should be asked to submit outstanding information fully compliant with the Council’s tender specification for consideration by an Evaluation Panel. 
Members considered the evaluation of HTNW’s business case and their response to the Evaluation Panel’s assessment together with their proposals for community use of the Town Hall and following the ensuing debate, it was 
Resolved –  (1) That the transfer of the Town Hall, museum and Tourist Information services into a Trust under the terms proposed by the Heritage Trust for the North West is not approved as it does not meet the specification approved by this Committee in June 2011.

(2) That the Council now pursues its own arrangements for the future management of the Skipton Town Hall, the museum and Tourist Information Service, including ensuring that opportunities to maximise the value from the Council’s assets, in particular 17 High Street, Skipton, are fully explored.


(3) That Council officers are requested to progress the work to establish a Trust to be known as the Skipton Town Hall Trust and ask the Director of Services to prepare a draft Memorandum of Association to be considered by this Committee in September 2013.

(4) That a detailed options appraisal for the future use of the Town Hall is commissioned and that the options appraisal is reported to this Committee in November 2013.

[It was requested that voting on the above recommendation be recorded:

For : Councillors Barrett, Beck, Knowles-Fitton, Foster, Hart, Lis, Myers, Place, Sutcliffe and Turner.

Against : Councillors Barrington, Paul English, Polly English, Heseltine and Ireton.

(Councillors Heseltine and Paul and Polly English declared 
Appendix B interests in the above item as they were members of Skipton Town Council.  Councillor Hart also declared an Appendix B interest as he was a member of Friends of Skipton Museum.)
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